
1 1serving children with life-threatening illnesses since 1978

thevisitor
SPRING 2024

Edmarc: Embracing Our Family 
Through So Many Stages

Inside 
Letter from the Board President  . 4
Golf Classic   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  5
Camp Magic 2023  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .   6 & 7
Summer Fun  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .   8 & 9
Santa Run 2023 .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  15
And More!



2 3

As the season of spring arrives, we 
welcome it with renewed enthusiasm, 
and we are embracing this time with 
open arms. As new leaves begin to grow 
on branches and flowers bloom on the 
ground, we are reminded of the hope 
and optimism that comes with turning a 
new corner.  This year seems particularly 

meaningful to me as we embark on a new strategic 
plan that will guide Edmarc into the future. The 
dedication and expertise our Board of Directors 
and Edmarc staff possess is playing a crucial role in 
shaping the future of our organization so we can 
continue making a positive impact on the lives of our 
families. 
Over the past few months, I have been continually 
inspired by the dedication and passion that Edmarc 
staff, volunteers, and supporters bring to our mission. 
The expansion into the Williamsburg area is moving 
along steadily as we train two new nurses so they can 
welcome families in our new area this quarter. 
There is important work yet to do. As we embark on 
this commitment to have the Williamsburg office up 
and running, we know you will be there for us. With 
your continued support, we will serve even more 
children and families, expand our programs and 
services that will improve the lives of children in our 
community, our Commonwealth, and maybe even 
across the country for decades to come.
The future of Edmarc is an ambitious and exciting 
one. We remain eternally grateful to our loyal 
supporters, strong partnerships with businesses and 
community groups, and to those who have surprised 
us with some truly amazing gifts.  As we look forward, 
evidence shows us that more children than ever 
before will need our support. We are committed to 
meeting this challenge by offering the very best care 
to children and families, both now and in the years to 
come.
Thank you for being a part of our journey, and I look 
forward to achieving even greater heights together. 

Well wishes for a new season,

Debbie Stitzer-Brame 
Executive Director, Edmarc

a note from EDMARC Edmarc: Embracing Our Family 
Through So Many Stages
Pregnancy is usually a time of joy, filled with 
expectations and dreams for a new addition to the 
family. It’s a season of celebration with weekly 
milestones, 
pregnancy 
announcements, 
gender reveals, 
baby showers, and 
the awaited arrival 
of the new baby. 
However, this 
joyous journey 
can sometimes 
take unexpected 
turns. Our family 
faced such a 
challenging time 
when we were 
introduced to 
Edmarc.
We were referred to Edmarc’s perinatal program, 
Bridges of Hope, shortly after receiving the news that 
our son had a neural tube defect called an 
encephalocele as well as a rare brain malformation 
called holoprosencephaly. In layman’s terms, his skull 
didn’t close as it should’ve and his brain didn’t divide. 
Our maternal-fetal medicine team was phenomenal 
but had little to offer in the way of good news or hope. 
We were gently told our son would likely not survive to 
delivery, and if he did, his time here would be brief. 
Suddenly pregnancy looked very different. Edmarc 
met us in the “different” and brought with them hope 
for our journey. 
At our initial meeting with Edmarc, we were 
overwhelmed by our son’s prognosis and uncertain 
about the next steps. Brittney, our exceptional social 
worker, attentively heard our story and assured us that 
Edmarc would support us every step of the way – a 
promise they wholeheartedly fulfilled. From delivering 
Thanksgiving meals to home visits, assisting with 
funeral arrangements if needed, and accompanying us 
to medical appointments, our time in the perinatal 
program was defined by the unwavering presence of 
our Edmarc team. Throughout this journey, the team 
consistently asked, “What if he lives to birth?” and 
urged us to maintain hope and prepare. I am 
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immensely grateful that they did, as against all odds, 
our son, Barrett Malcolm Burkett, was born alive on 
December 10, 2015.
Barrett was discharged from the NICU to Edmarc’s 
hospice program a week after his birth. Our deepest 
wish was to spend his remaining time at home as a 
family. The Edmarc team listened to our desires and 
collaborated with the hospital to ensure we had 
support and necessities for his welcome home. Not 
only did they manage his care, but they also organized 
a Santa visit with gifts, and a Christmas meal for our 
family. The nurses visited our home, guiding us on how 
to care for our son. They were always available, even at 
night, providing hope for Barrett’s journey and bringing 
large stuffed animals for our children.
Six weeks after Barrett was born, we were relocated 
across the country by the military. Edmarc ensured we 
had the necessary equipment and care arranged for 
our son at our new location. Saying goodbye to the 
supportive Edmarc community was one of the most 
challenging aspects of the move. To our surprise, our 
connection with them was far from over! Six years 
later, upon our return to Hampton Roads with the 
military, our first call was to Edmarc. They warmly 
welcomed us back, this time to benefit from their 
nursing and family support services.

While the care services Barrett receives have changed 
since our initial visit, the consistent support from 
Edmarc remains the same. Over the past two years, 
our remarkable Edmarc team has supported us 
through relocation, rebuilding a strong care network, 
tough decisions, surgeries, and much more. Not only 
did they stand by us during difficult times, but they 
also brought immense joy throughout the journey. 
From special visits from Santa on Barrett’s birthday to 
summer pool parties and family petting zoo 
experiences, Edmarc continues to embrace our family 
and walk beside us. It’s a source of joy! The care and 
attention shown, not just towards our son but to the 
entire family, is remarkable! This is what Edmarc excels 
at – they embrace your entire family and become like 
family in the process.  We are so grateful to have 
Edmarc beside us throughout Barrett’s hopeful 
journey!
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As we stand at the threshold of 2024, I am 
filled with profound gratitude and admiration 
for each one of you who has made our journey 
at Edmarc so extraordinary. With heartfelt 
enthusiasm, I step into my role as the new 
President of the Board of Directors, and I am 
honored to reflect on the incredible strides 
we’ve made together. Our collective efforts 
will continue to weave threads of hope and 
resilience for the families we serve. Edmarc 
has expanded its reach, as we continue our 
work in the Williamsburg area. 
It is an exciting and pivotal time for Edmarc. 
At the start of the year, we embarked on a 
critically important strategic planning process 
to ensure Edmarc’s growth, relevance, and 
success well into the future. The plan will be 
designed as a guiding light for the organization 
over the next 5 years. Rather than a static road 
map, it will be a flexible, living document that 
will evolve in response to changing community 
needs.
I want to thank my fellow board members for 
their passion and dedication to strengthening 
Edmarc and on behalf of the Board of 
Directors I want to thank Edmarc’s staff and 
leadership for their outstanding work providing 
top-notch, family-centered, at-home care to 
kids in Hampton Roads bravely tackling serious 
illnesses.
Working together, 
we will continue to 
grow stronger and 
continue to fulfill our 
critical mission to 
ease the trauma of a 
child’s illness or death, 
and to reduce the 
disabling effects of 
pediatric illness, loss, 
and bereavement on 
families.

Edmarc Board of Directors
Officers

Jonathan Arena, President
Maryanne Persons, President Elect
David A. Pritchett, Treasurer
Charity A. Volman-Winn, Vice President
Kathy O’Connor, Secretary		  		
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director
Blake Boykin, Immediate Past President	
Linda Pegram, MD, Chief Medical Officer
Assistant Medical Directors 
•	 Cyrus Heydarian, MD
•	 Melissa Mark, MD

Directors
Amie Baty
Kristen Gardner Beal
Teresa “Tess” Bilyeu
Jerome Fowlkes
Allen & Joan Hogge, Emeritus
Kelly McCann
Linda Minnix
Miranda Munson 
Joan Myers-Reif
Ralph Northam, MD, Emeritus
Elizabeth “Betsy” Roberts

Edmarc Foundation Board 
Amie Baty, Chairman
Robert Cowling
David R. Kenerson, Jr.
Morton “Nemo” Larmore
David A. Pritchett 
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director of Edmarc & 
Secretary

Edmarc Staff 
Wendy Anthony –  Patient Care Coordinator
Abigail Gellene –  Beaudoin – Medical Social Worker
Teresa Black – Patient Care Coordinator
Brittany Boylan –  Community Resource Coordinator
Rebekah Carcamo – Patient Accounts
Adelaide Clemens-Cooke – Development Associate
Joni Cormier – Office Manager
Rob Ericson – Patient Care Coordinator
Megan Gillispie – Bereavement Program Director
Mary Helen Hilton – Director of Development
Dorothy Jenson – Patient Accounts Medical Biller
Amy Arditi Kuzemka – Marketing Development Manager
Maggie Lewis – Medical Records Clerk/Receptionist
Latisha ‘Tish’ Newman –  Telehealth Project Manager
Christine Richards – Patient Care Coordinator
Deborah L. Stitzer-Brame – Executive Director
Ruth Turman – Director of Clinical Services
Brittney C. Twisdale –  Medical Social Worker
Jennifer Webb – Patient Care Coordinator
Darby Whitley –  Director of Finance & Administration 

Welcome Letter from
 Board President, Jon Arena
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Rain, rain, go away? Not for these golfers! The 27th 
Annual Edmarc Golf Classic was a huge success, even 
with Mother Nature’s drenching shower. The golfers’ 
spirits were as high as a birdie on the green as they 
pushed through the unpredictable weather. And the 
icing on the cake? A mouth-watering buffet and a silent 
auction, all wrapped up with a toe-tapping performance 
by Mike Proffitt and Dana Silvercloud. With a whopping 
$82k raised for the cause, it was surely a day to 
remember!

We extend our 
sincerest thanks 
to our sponsors, 
volunteers, 
golfers, and the 
Cedar Point 
Club team for 
their invaluable 
contributions to 
making our golf 
event a huge success. 

Your support enables us to provide medical care to 
children in their homes and offer assistance to families 
dealing with pediatric illnesses and loss.

Last but not least, we’d like to give a special shoutout to 
the Edmarc families. Your genuine stories exemplified the 
profound impact Edmarc has made on countless lives, 
emphasizing why this day is so significant.

             Let’s give it up for our amazing sponsors!

Presenting Sponsors:
•	Nissan of Elizabeth City
•	One Hour Heating & Air  	
  Conditioning

Premier Sponsors:
•	Abbey Road Pub & 
Restaurant

•	Colonial Webb
•	First Team
•	Triple-S Steel Supply Co. 

Partner Sponsors:
•	Allfirst
•	CES Consulting, LLC
•	LifeNet
•	Mr. Roger’s Windows
•	Petters Family Foundation
•	QED

Scoreboard Sponsors:
•	Dennis & Margaret Gartman
•	J.C. Driskill Electric
•	The Language Group

Lunch Sponsors:
•	Big Ugly Brewing
•	Paradise Ocean Club

Awards:
•	Starr Motors
•	The Italian Cellar

After Party Sponsors:
•	Mode5
•	Persons Orthopaedic Sports 
& Joint Replacement Center

Golf Cart Sponsors:
•	ATCO Hauling
•	Branscome
•	Bay Power Solutions
•	Cameron Chemicals
•	Cox Communications
•	Davies Masonry
•	Freedom Boat Club
•	H&E Equipment
•	Joan & Allen Hogge   	
  Remembering Marcus

•	Link-Belt Mid-Atlantic

Tee Sponsors: 
•	 Blake and Jennifer Boykin
•	 Branscome
•	 CoastLine Medical, Inc.
•	 C.W. Brinkley
•	 Debbie Stitzer-Brame
•	 Hudgins Contracting  	

  Corp

•	 Maple Leaf Handyman &    	
  Home Repair

•	 Nansemond Pre-Cast   	
   Concrete Co.

•	 Post Secondary Brewing
•	 Priority Staffing
•	 Reaver Beach Brewing Co.
•	 Richmond Primoid
•	 Shawna Kettyle
•	 Sherwin-Williams

•	 Ted and Becky Clemens          	
   Remembering Cassie 	
   Cooke

•	 The Coffee Shoppe
•	 The Dynamic Duo

EDMARC’S 27TH ANNUAL GOLF CLASSIC: 
CELEBRATING A SUCCESSFUL FUNDRAISING EVENT
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THE WORLD MAY NEVER NOTICE
IF A SNOWDROP DOESN’T BLOOM,
OR EVEN PAUSE TO WONDER
IF THE PETALS FALL TOO SOON.
BUT EVERY LIFE THAT EVER FORMS,
OR EVER COMES TO BE,
TOUCHES THE WORLD IN SOME SMALL WAY
FOR ALL ETERNITY.

~AUTHOR UNKNOWN

with love,  
we remember

AUGUST                                                                    
JAMORA B. 

SEPTEMBER	
SOPHIA A.	
DEALANI A.	
ARIANA R.

OCTOBER	
SOPHIA L.		
DEKIRA A.	
FAITH H.

NOVEMBER
GEORGIA B.	
GABRIEL D.	
JULIAN R.

DECEMBER
FERDI R.		
REASON D.

JANUARY	
SAMUEL S.	
KA’MARION K.	
GEORGE C.	
LIAM D.		
SAMUEL B.

CAMP M.A.G.I.C. 2023

Edmarc waved its magic wand and conjured up an unforgettable 
experience for families at Camp M.A.G.I.C. (My Active Grieving 
Instills Courage) the weekend of August 19-20. This year’s camp 9 
families joined us at Triple R Ranch in Chesapeake, Virginia. 

The camp offered a magical dose of therapeutic activities like 
horseback riding, yoga, memory crafting, and support group 
sessions. These activities provided an opportunity for families to 
find joy and comfort in the midst of grief.
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Camp M.A.G.I.C. is a place of solace where families come together 
to find a soft landing from the burden of grief. Our goal with camp 
is to remind them they’re not alone in their journey. Here, families 
can bond through shared memories and experiences, and discover 
a ray of hope and healing. It’s a place where memories and 
heart-filled stories were shared to honor loved ones who have 
passed away.

This year’s camp was made possible thanks to the generous 
support of our sponsor, The Bernardine Franciscan Sisters 
Foundation, along with the volunteers and donors who helped 
make the weekend a reality. Without their help and support, we 
would not have been able to provide the amazing experiences that 
Camp M.A.G.I.C. offers.

It was pure magic, and Edmarc is excited to keep the magical spark 
alive for years to come!
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Our first picnic was on June 5th at The         
Mariners’ Museum, and boy, did they spoil us! 
The Oyster Point Rotary Club went all out, 
providing us with scrumptious food, super fun 
games, and even giveaways. Kids ran around the 
courtyard while parents explored the museum’s 
displays. And get this, they’ve been supporting 
us for 19 years! Talk about a dedicated squad!

We seriously hit the jackpot this summer, mak-
ing unforgettable memories for families thanks 
to our donors and volunteers! We threw not 
one, but two, amazing events that were jam-
packed with sunshine, giggles, and pure joy.

CREATING UNFORGETTABLE SUMMER
MEMORIES FOR FAMILIES
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Then, on August 21st, we dove into a pool party 
thanks to the Taylor Bend YMCA. They opened 
their pool and splash pad to us, making sure 
everyone--regardless of ability--could splash 
around and have a blast. And guess what? This 
is the third year they’ve donated their pool to 
us! Big thanks to the Kiwanis Club of Norfolk for 
sponsoring all the food and activities that made 
it a day to remember.
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FROM
Theresa Arnold
Anonymous 
Susan Pilato
Richard C. Parker
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Jon and Cynthia Bolling
David and Lee Davenport
Jessica Nutt
Andrea Lane
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Hope Breckenridge
Alan and Lori Strickland
Herb and Carolyn Culpepper
Herb and Carolyn Culpepper
William R Bruce
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Chris and Paige Craighead
Dick and Teddy Devero
Mary Woodruff
Sara S. Burton
Anonymous
Heather Bamford
J & M Brenner Family Fund
Jenny Larkum
Molly Lowther
William and Lynne Owen
Annette Slade
Maureen Traylor
Peter Volsky
Deb Lynch
Mary Maciolek
John Rector
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Franklin and Verona Crawford
Joan and Allen Hogge

Bruce and Mary Sue Bright
Debbie Nelson
Sara S. Burton
Stephen and Deborah Dexter
Anonymous
Brent Hrncir
Torres Walker
Alan and Ruth Benjaminson

In HONOR of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring of 
support in honor of family members and friends.  
July 1, 2023 - January 31, 2024

Fr. Theodore and Presbytera    
Denisa Lyketsos	
Susan Pollack	
Alan and Lori Strickland
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Virginia Copeland
Sara S. Burton
Paul and Sylvia Dilgard	
Phil Hightower	
George and Sara House
John and Emma House
Gary and Reyna Hoell
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Joan Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Fouad and Joanne Bassilios
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Michele Clemens
Michael and Lynne Hill
Wallace C Nunley Jr.
Yoel Sadovsky
Melinda South
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Allen Hogge

Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Craig Cope
George and Cheryl Hummer
Ronnie L. Shank	
Harold P. Heafner Jr.

Sara S. Burton	
David and Barbara Amaker	
Tara Faust

Sara S. Burton
Bob and Nancy Larmore
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena	
Jonathan A. Arena
Michele Benson 	
Karen Malone
Patricia H. Malone
Stephen and Cynthia Manzo	
Anonymous
Heather Bamford
J & M Brenner Family Fund
Jenny Larkum
Molly Lowther
William and Lynne Owen
Annette Slade
Maureen Traylor
Peter Volsky	
Grace Saunders	
Jeff and Andrea McCusker
Paul McRae
Sara S. Burton

IN HONOR OF	
LATORIA CHANTAE ARNOLD  
ART BY RHONDA	                 
BOB ASTON                                     
KAY BARNE
CHRIS BARTLETT   
DREW AND KERRY BOLLING
BROOKE BOLTON	
STEVE BOWYER	
BRITTANY BOYLAN	
MRS. SHIRLEY BRAH
DR. STUART BRAY
JACK BRECKENRIDGE
JENNY AND DENNIS BRIDGER	
BRUCE AND MARYSUE BRIGHT
MICHAEL BRIGHT
SARAH & MILTON BROWN	
DENISE BURTON
MRS. DENISE BURTON AND FAMILY
LUKE BURTON
MS. SARA S. BURTON

MR. STEVE BURTON
LEANN CAPRA

GEORGE CAPRON
	
BILLY CHOREY
ARIANNA COLBERT
MCKINDLEY COLBERT
PEYTON COLBERT
PRESTON COLBERT
THE ASHLEY COLEY FAMILY
ACE CORNELIUS
JORDAN CORNELIUS
SARA CORNELIUS
ABBY CRAIGHEAD
MR. & MRS. CHRIS CRAIGHEAD &
  FAMILY
JILL CRAIGHEAD
BRIANA D. CRAWFORD	
MARGIE CROSBY
MR. & MRS. HERB & CAROLYN A. 
  CULPEPPER
AMANDA DEAN 
MR. & MRS DICK DEVERO & FAMILY
DEBORAH J. DEXTER
LYDIA DUKE
HRNIC FAMILY
ABBY GELLENE-BEAUDION
BENJI GEOGHEGAN

GEORGE + EUPHROSYNE	

MEGAN GILLISPIE	
CHELSEA GOLDSTEIN	
DERRICK HALL
JOSIAH HALL
KIANA HALL
GEORGE HAMANN	
MRS. CATHY HEISE AND FAMILY
ISAAC HERSHBERGER	
DEBBIE WILLIAMS HIGHTOWER	
MARY HELEN HILTON	

GABRIELA MICHELLE HOELL
ABIGAIL HOFFHEIMER
JOANNA HOFFHEIMER
LARRY HOFFHEIMER
ALLEN HOGGE	

MS. BERNADETTE HOGGE
JOAN & ALLEN HOGGE	

 

JOAN HOGGE

JOANNA AND LARRY
  HOFFHEIMER
KELLY HOGGE
DAVETTE HOLLIDAY
HUMMER GRANDCHILDREN	
GARY JACKSON	
DR. LEE KASTNER	
MR. AND MRS. E.W. KELLER AND   	
  FAMILY
BRAD AND KATHY KIEHNER
AMY KUZEMKA	
MR. AND MRS. JOE LANGLEY AND 	
  FAMILY
IAN WILSON LARMORE
DAMIAN LUDWICZAK	
RICHARD LUDWICZAK	
TRUDY LUDWICZAK	
AMY LUGAND
TRISH MALONE	
	
MATTHEW MANZO
DR. MELISSA MARK	

JOE MASSEY	
AMY MCCUSKER
SONNY AND MARGIE MCRAE
THE MEADE HORNES FAMILY
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In MEMORY of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring 
of support in memory of family members and friends. 
July 1, 2023 - January 31, 2024

IN MEMORY OF	       FROM

JACKSON MIDGETT
ALEKSANDR MONCAYO	
JOSEPH MORRISSEY	
MR. TYLER MURRAY	
THE NOHA FAMILY	
DR. RALPH NORTHAM
TROY L. PEGRAM	
MRS. DEBRA PENN AND FAMILY
RUSSELL PERKINS
BILL PERRINE	
MARYANNE PERSONS
HEATHER PETERSON	
GRAHAM L. PETTEBONE
JACKIE PRASSE
JOHN RECTOR	
MR. AND MRS. JOHN ROBERTS    	
 AND FAMILY
PAULA ROPELEWSKI	
EARL SCEARCE
JEFF SCHNEIDER	
DEBBIE SEIFERT	
LEE SHEEHY	
KIERA SIBLEY
RUTH H. SIMMONS	
MRS. PAM SHELTON
MR. AND MRS. BILLY SMITH
MR. AND MRS. W.W. SOUTH III
JOSEPHINE SPANO
MR. AND MRS. BULL SQUIRE  	
  AND FAMILY
DR. AND MRS. HALL SQUIRE 	
  AND FAMILY
MR. HARRY SQUIRE AND 
  FAMILY
DR. PETER W. SQUIRE
DR. AND MRS. PETER SQUIRE   	
  AND FAMILY
MILLS W. STAYLOR JR.	
SHARON C. SUTTON

	

MRS. FRAN TAYLOR	
HELENA TAYLOR
SAMANTHA JO TROST	
MARGOT VIOLET VOLKMAN	
SCOTT CLARK
MR. WEAVER AND FAMILY
RACHAEL YUNIS	
RAMSEY YUNIS	
STRIAR YUNIS	
ZAKRI YUNIS

KEN ABLETT		
TAYLOR ADKINS	

	
BOB AND FRAN ALWOOD	
ELIZABETH ARNOLD	
	
MATTHEW AUSTIN	
MRS. POLLY BAKER	
BENNIE BARKER	
CORA BARKER		
MADELINE MARIE BARNES	

MAXINE BARNES	
BRUCIE BARTLEY	
MRS. ELLEN B. BOVEE	
JUDY BOWYER	
	
HARRISON BRAUER	
	
MICHAEL BRIGHT	
STEVE BRYANT, JR.	
DON AND DOROTHY BURSON
KEIRLIN BURTON	
BRENDA BYRD	
CATHERINE CALEY	
GEORGE CAPRON	
		

Matt and Mary Ablett	
Michelle Benson
Kiwanis Club of Mercury 64
Pamela Zdravecky-Usher	
Joshua and Kelley Alwood
Lorri and Mike King 
John and Vivian Van Selow	
Allen and Erica Perrel	
Anonymous	
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Holly Francis
Steven Skeen
Glenn and Sarah Rawlings
Sandy and Don Spengeman
Susan Spengeman
Sharron Gallagher		
Marie Welch
George Bovee	
Steven Bowyer
Connie Hugya	
Karen Holloway
Joan Kennedy	
Herb and Carolyn Culpepper	
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Kempsville Lions Club Inc.	
Elizabeth Ferguson Williams	
Virginia Staylor
Bonnie and Paul Shoemaker	
Anonymous (4)
Reema Abdelhamid
Adams-Perfect Funeral Home
Garrett Alfstad
Elizabeth Amodeo
Allison Bellah
Melissa Blum
Carol Blumhof
Chris Boucher
Carpenter-Jenks Funeral Home
Jim and Betty Coffee
Laura and Peter Connell
Krista Crumrine 
The DeRisi Family
Lauren Elkins
Kathleen Falco
Nicole Funk
Stephanie Hebda
Kristen Hsu
Stephen Kadar
Karen Maciolek
MP & P Maciolek
James McGrath
NAVAC ML Wardroom
Stephen Nazareth 
Theresa O’Reilly
Joan Pellegrini
Thomas Peterson
Colleen Rocus
Saint Gregory the Great School

John and Barbra Midgett	
Kenneth Moncayo	
Janet Doherty
Keith and Christine Murray
Joseph Noha
Susan M Borland
Linda Pegram	
Sara S. Burton
Sharon Sutton	
Alan and Lori Strickland
Charlie's Charitable Giving
William B. Walker
Lorrie Van Akkeren
Sara S. Burton
Billy Chorey

Sara S. Burton
Melinda South
Joan and Allen Hogge
Alan and Lori Strickland
Anonymous	
Jonathan A. Arena	
Charles Beitz Jr.	
Barbara J. Hill
Joan and Allen Hogge
Sara S. Burton
Joan and Allen Hogge
Richard Spano

Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton	
Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton
Edward and Kenya Carr	
Elizabeth P Bartholomew
David and Karen Koon
Lauren Jernigan
John and Carol Rowe
Anne S Williamson
Wanda Russo
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joe Trost
Karen Bagwell
Hannah and Anthony Miller
Sara S. Burton	
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena
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GEORGE CAPRON (CONT)

EARL AND MARY CARPER	
CHARLIE CARTER
GARLAND L. “BOOBOO” CHERRY	
KAREN J. CHIPOK	

CALEB CHOWNING		
CURTIS AND TREVOR COLEMAN	
CASSIE COOKE	
	
KELLY CREECY
GABRIEL MATEO DOMENECH	

WILLIAM G DRAKE	
MEREDITH ESSON	
SKYE MERI ESSON	
	
DONALD EVANS	
PETER FLORIN	
DALTON FOX	
ABBY LYNN FURCO	
	
LORELEI GEOGHEGAN
JOSIE GILBERT		
THEO JOHN GILLISPIE
NANCY GLOSS
JOANNE MARIE GOODMAN	
JOHN GRAWL		
LEONE GRAY	
HELON GUTHRIE	
CHARLES E. GWALTNEY		
DR. GUY HARBERT, JR.	
REID HARGRAVE

	
MASTER EDWARD NORMAN VAS-
CONALLOS HART		
ASHLEY HEWITT	
CAMERON HEWITT

Shipyard Public Works Dept.   	
  Junior Officers
Bill Shirk
Joseph Stancati
Henry Stankiewicz Jr.
Susan Jane Story
Diane Turick
Samantha Vergano
Lauren Wakefield
Megan Walton
Karen Louise Whitlock
Chris and Jessi Widhalm	
Sharon C. Sutton	
Nita Carter	
Ginny Kirk Andrews
Cathy and Red Goodwin
Ellis and Klara James	
William A. Blake II	
Carol L. Briley	
Ted and Becky Clemens
Kevin and Addi Cooke	
Sales Systems, LTD	
Anonymous (3)
Roy and Tommie Ammons
Vickie and Matt Ammons
Minerba Brehm
John and Lindsay Caudill
Mark, Sharon & Molly Chase
Terry Franchi
Barbara Gilliland
Judy Gilliland
Sandra Gregg
Greg Lambert
Pamela C. Lambert
Emily Miller
Stephen and Kim Summerlin
Thomas Willert
Michael and Rebecca Drake	
Jeremy Esson	
Jeremy Esson
Albert Hill	
John Evans	
Meghan Manning Robinson	
Linda Unseth	
Marilyn Aruta
Lucia Herndon
Alan and Ruth Benjaminson	
Thomas Bozek
Maryann Kettyle	
David and Barbara Amaker	
Joseph Goodman	
Judith Grawl	
Richard W. Parron
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Fran Taylor	
Joan and Allen Hogge
Richard Bathie
Herb and Mary Hargrave
Mark and Marina Hargrave
Lee and Mary Murphy
Sailon Plastic Surgery, LLC
Howard and Ursula Hart

John Eggers
Dawn McKenzie

TORI HIERS		
BARBARA F. HINNANT	
MAGGIE HIRST	
	
MARCUS HOGGE	
	
BERNARD HOGGE	
PHYLLIS HOGGE	
PAUL AND CAROL HOLT, JR.	
JOSEPH MICHAEL HOPPEL, SR.	
MARGARET HORN	
OMAR ALI-CHERIF HOUMITA	
MATTHEW HUFF	
IRENE HUNT	
NICHOLAS HURDLE	
JOY JACOB	
	
MARY JOHNSON	

	
BRADY MATTHEW KEEP	
ELLEN OAST KEETER		
MARTY KELLY	
MS. HELEN MAE KEMP	
ADDY KILLINGBECK		
DENISE KING	
BRAD KING	
ROSS ERIC LARKIN		
DAVID SR., DAVID JR., AND BRYCE 	
  LAUGHLIN	
MARY LONERGAN		
JAMES RUSSELL LOWE	
MS. SYDNEY MATHER		
MR. & MRS. HERBERT & MALENE 	      	
  MATHIAS		
AVA MCCARTHY	
YARA MCCLAIN	
BONNIE C. MCCRARY	
JOHN MCCRAW	
BARBARA AND RAY MCGRADY	
MR. LARRY MCKENZIE	
LARRY MCKENZIE	
NEAL MINSBERG	
ANDREW MINTON	
KATHY MONK	
MICHAEL MOORE	
EVAN MUENCH	
JUNE ALICE MYERS	
EDDIE NAGEL	

ERIN NARKAWICZ		
JENNA, MIKE, SARA, AND DON 	   	
  NOHA	
FAITH CHRISTINA O’HEARN	
MRS. PAT ORGAIN	
THE REV. EDWARD N. PAGE SR.	

EDWARD NEWELL PAGE, JR.	

MARY KEMPER PAGE	
SUZANNE PAVLAT	
IONE D. PEGRAM	

Fred and Pat Headley
Dave Hinnant	
Theo and Kathleen Eysenbach
Holly R. Hirst	
Joan and Allen Hogge
Michael and Pamela Shelton
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Paul D. Holt III	
Napolitano Homes	
Alice R. Horn	
Mike & Johanna Toth	
Michael and Danielle Huff	
Robert Greiner	
Bettye Umphlette	
Rebecca Cartier
Theresa Wolf	
Margaret Gupta
Jean Hanbury
David and Julia Loomis	
Shirley McGee
Kenny Keeter	
Ray and Caralyn Wittersheim	
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Travis Smith	
Barbara Sivertson
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joseph and Margaret Larkin
Patricia Laughlin

JB Lonergan	
Anthony M. Lowe
Benjamin and Tara Mather
Jason Garrison
		
Matthew W. Knightes	
David and Cecilia Martin
James McCrary	
Ken and Clara Crumbly	
Wendy McGrady
Dawn McKenzie	
Dawn McKenzie	
Susan Minsberg	
Anonymous	
Elizabeth Horney	
Richard W. Parron
Teresa L. Bernard
Gregg and Gloria Olson	
Karen Didio
Billy and Ruth Nagle
Tony and Melanie Narkawicz	
Joseph Noha
	
Alma O’Hearn	
Ronald & Sandra Morgan	
Joan and Allen Hogge
Peggy Page	
Michael and Brenda Colley
Mary S. Dunn 
Joan and Allen Hogge
Peggy Page
Bill and Mary Manning	
Roger and Leila Levesque
Linda Pegram 
Troy Pegram
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STEVEN PAUL PORTER	
MORGAN PRITCHETT	

KYLE PROFILET	
MRS. DOT RICHARDSON	
VIOLET ROENKER	

	
CARL ROGERS	
LANDON SANDERL	

	
MARGARET SCEARCE	
PAUL SCEARCE	
MS. JENNIFER SCOTT	
MICHAEL SHOTTER	
SAM SHUMADINE	
BAXTER SIMMONS, SR.	
AMAYA SIMS	
MICHAEL SLIWOSKI	
BRYAN SPINLER	
AURORA ROSE STEPHAN	
CLIFFORD T. STEWART	
	
SETH STRICK	
MS. NATALIE TALCOTT	
ALBERT J. TAYLOR, JR.	

	
JAIDEN TAYLOR	
LINDSAY NUCKOLS TEW	
ALBERT G. THOMPSON, JR.
SAMANTHA “SAMMIE” VISALDEN
	
MARGOT VIOLET VOLKMAN
CAROLINE WHEELER	
MICHELLE LYNN WILSON	
	
MR. GERALD WRENN	
DEBBIE YANCEY	
SARAH FAITH YOUNG	
ANNIE	
DIAMOND AND ANGELICA	

Mary A Daughtrey
C&F Bank
Tom and Amy Cherry
John M. Profilet	
George Richardson	
Brian Burkhart
Meagan M Roenker
Kimberly Span	
Margaret Gupta	
Mike and Brenda Grizzard
John and Janet Lorts
John and Patricia Sanderl	
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Joan and Allen Hogge
Richard and Diane Scott	
Ann Shotter
Neil L Rose	
Ruth Simmons
Richard A Schwarting	
Richard and Leslie Sliwoski	
Clarence A Spinler	
Maggie Callahan	
Curtis and Diane McKenzie
Sarah and James Schloss	
Barbara Olson
Robert and Joanna Jones
Marshall and Kathy Fleming
Les and Trish Halstead
Robert and Deborah Madden
Christine Piersall
Fran Taylor	
Tyrone Woodis	
Sandra Forte-Nickenig	
Brett Thompson
Irain and Liz Visalden
Luz and Arturo Visalden	
Scott Clark	
Michael and Jeri Phillips	
Clarence Wilson
Lisa A. Wilson
Joan and Allen Hogge	
Donald and Ruth Barrett
Christy Dyess	
David and Debra Hale	
Carl and Thea Twisdale

Congratulations to Dorothy Jenson on her 
semi-retirement. In late January, Dorothy 
transitioned from her position as Edmarc’s
Assistant Director as she prepares for her 
move to Florida. Despite the change, Doro-
thy remains close to Edmarc by continuing 
to work part-time remotely as a Patient 
Accounts Medical Biller.
Dorothy has been a remarkable team mem-
ber, embodying Edmarc’s values and mis-
sion. Her dedication and hard work have 
touched the lives of numerous 
individuals and families that we support. 
Through her ceaseless dedication, Dorothy 
has played a pivotal role in shaping Edmarc 
into the organization it is today. We deeply 
miss her and send our best wishes as she 
embarks on a new and exciting chapter in 
her life.

     BEST WISHES...
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Ruth Turman is Edmarc’s new Director 
of Clinical Services for Edmarc. She has 
her BSN from Regis University where 
she was awarded the RN-BSN Nursing 
Excellence award. Before complet-
ing her RN-BSN, she received AAS in 
Nursing at Northern Virginia Commu-
nity College. She comes from a family 
of registered nurses that includes her 
great, great grandmother from Scot-
land, her mom, sister and niece as well 
as both her paternal and maternal aunts. 
She didn’t  realize she wanted to be a nurse until her mom was in 
training and using her kids as guinea pigs to practice her skills.
Ruth’s professional background is diverse, having worked as a flight 
nurse for helicopter EMS, transporting critically ill patients, manag-
ing trauma programs at level II trauma centers, and even working as 
a nurse on television and film sets. Originally from California, Ruth 
moved to Latin America as a child, an experience she values greatly 
and believes shaped her love for travel. She is thrilled to be a part of 
the Edmarc team and is eagerly looking forward to contributing her 
skills and expertise to Edmarc. 

We are delighted to welcome Christine Richards to our team as a 
Patient Care Coordinator in the Williamsburg offfice. A graduate of 
Roanoke Chowan Community College, Christine brings a wealth of 
experience to her role. Her extensive background includes work in 
Cardiac Stepdown, ICU, Neuro, Labor and Delivery, Cardiac Surgical 
ICU, PICU, and as a Clinical Supervisor with Maxim.
Christine is the proud mother of three children – Chloe (14), Landen 
(8), and Paisley (3) – and they 
share a love for soccer. Landen 
plays for Smithfield Soccer Club 
and practices with HR Sportsplex, 
while Paisley plays IOW Rec and 
practices with HR Sportsplex. 
Chloe is passionate about art and 
anime. Christine has worked with 
many of our patients, from those 
in PICU to those with Maxim and 
now with Edmarc.

Joni Cormier is our new Office Man-
ager, originally from New Orleans, 
Louisiana, who recently relocated to 
Virginia with her fiancé and two rescue 
dogs. Joni first joined Edmarc as a 
volunteer in the summer of 2023 and 
quickly proved to be an invaluable asset 
to the team. Her contributions ranged 
from assisting with Camp M.A.G.I.C. 
preparations, dedicating weekends 
to volunteering at Camp M.A.G.I.C., 
handling phone calls, organizing files 
and the office, and much more. With 
an impressive 20-year career in the 
hospitality industry, Joni brings a wealth of expertise in corporate 
expansions, franchise director training, and team development on a 
large scale. Joni is ready to apply her knowledge to advance our mis-
sion as the leading pediatric hospice and palliative care organization 
in Virginia. In her leisure time, Joni enjoys paddle boarding, embarking 
on adventures with her dogs, and continuing her volunteer work.

NEW STAFF

Kristen Gardner Beal, a Virginia native, 
is co-founder of RichWine, a natural 
wine delivery company that services all 
of Virginia and Penny’s Wine Shop, a 
Richmond based natural wine bar and 
restaurant. She graduated from the 
University of Virginia in 2012 with a BA 
in Foreign Policy and Sociology. Prior 
to entering the wine industry, Kristen 
worked at the Department of State in 
Lima, Peru, and then shifted to finance 
at a global investment bank in New York. 
She served as Vice President for the Hedge Fund Client Coverage 
Group at Goldman Sachs and ended her career in the Executive Of-
fice supporting the firm’s 10 Thousand Small Businesses initiative. 
Presently, Kristen has relocated to Virginia to begin her career at Capi-
tal Group and to be closer to family and friends. Kristen is dedicated 
to her work and has a passion for travel, believing that exploring the 
world forms the basis of her appreciation for food, culture, gatherings, 
and wine. She enjoys weight lifting and reading in her free time.

Joan Myers-Reif is grateful to serve on the Edmarc board as over 
20 years ago she had a very different relationship with the Edmarc 
family.  Edmarc fully supported her son and entire family with services 
for over three years while her son battled a life-threatening illness. 
Thanks to Edmarc’s assistance, Joan’s son made a full recovery and 
was discharged from their care.
This profound experience reshaped Joan’s career path. After years in 
the corporate world, working in various industries such as telecom-
munications, aerospace, and healthcare, Joan transitioned to the 
non-profit sector focusing on healthcare and education. Recently 
retiring as the System Director at Inova Health 
System, a prominent non-profit healthcare 
provider in Northern Virginia, Joan oversaw 
several patient support service areas including 
Spiritual Care, Animal Therapies, Volunteers, and 
more. One of her proudest accomplishments 
was leading the establishment of Inova’s Schar 
Cancer Institute in Falls Church, VA.
Joan resides in Smithfield with her husband, 
Peter, where she enjoys activities like gardening, golfing, biking, and 
knitting. Her two children, including the former Edmarc patient, are 
both in their twenties, and leading happy and fulfilling lives.

Miranda Munson embarked on her journey with Edmarc about 16 
years ago as a volunteer. Over time, her dedication to the organiza-
tion grew, leading her to assume more responsibilities. This progress 
enabled her to undergo training and become 
a facilitator with Peace by Piece, a role that 
strongly resonated with her dedication to 
assisting children and families. Miranda holds 
a B.S. in Psychology specializing in child 
development from ODU. For the past 15 
years, she has been an integral part of the 
Facilities Management team at Capital Group 
Companies in Norfolk, VA, currently holding 
the position of senior coordinator. Miranda’s 
ultimate goal is to pursue a master’s degree in 
pediatric mental health counseling. She lives in Virginia Beach with her 
husband and two children, both actively engaged in sports. In addition, 
Miranda has dedicated the last four years to serving on the board of 
the Virginia Beach Little League.

NEW BOARD MEMBERS
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SANTA RUN 2023
Imagine being a kid, 
bouncing with excitement 
on the biggest day of 
the year, when suddenly 
you hear sirens and see 
flashes of light. You peek 
out of your 
window to spot 
Santa Claus 
himself, riding 
in style on a fire 
engine, waving 
like a rockstar! 
And guess 
what? He’s 
headed straight for your house! Behind him are 
Mrs. Claus, caroling elves, and even fire and police 
personnel, all there to spread cheer and joy! 

This wonderful day is 
what Edmarc kids and 
families wait for all year 
long. This year, Santa 
personally visited 
families on December 
10, 2023, to make sure 
their holidays were 
filled with hope and 
happiness. What an 
unforgettable day it 
was! And it’s all thanks 
to the generosity and 
holiday spirit of the 
community! People 

and organizations adopt families, shop for gifts, and 
deliver them to Edmarc, and the volunteers wrap 
the gifts and put them into special Santa Bags for 
delivery. Fire and police stations from all around 
the area pick up the bags and join Santa on his 

sleigh, singing carols and spreading joy wherever 
they go! 
Edmarc staff and volunteers work tirelessly dur-
ing the holiday season. In November, volunteers 
provided Thanksgiving meals to 66 families, and in 
December, 65 sponsors went above and beyond 
to deliver holiday meals and gifts to 75 Edmarc 
families. From mid-November to the week before 
Christmas, volunteers worked hard to sort food 
donations and wrap gifts into handmade Santa 
bags for delivery across Hampton Roads. 
It’s amazing to see 
the community come 
together and spread 
so much love and 
happiness. Thank 
you to our com-
munity partners for 
their sponsorship, to 
our volunteers who 
worked tirelessly to 
sort and organize, to 
the Fire and Police 
Departments for 
their assistance, and 
of course, to Santa 
for spreading joy this 
holiday season!
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS 
July 1, 2023 –  
January  31, 2024

Crishawn A.
Reema Abdelhamid
Matthew and Mary Ablett
Stephen and Nancy Adams
Garrett Alfstad
George and Martha Allison
Joshua and Kelley Alwood
David and Barbara Amaker
Tim and Dana Ames
Roy and Tommie Ammons
Vickie and Matt Ammons
Elizabeth Amodeo
Lucy Amos
Ronnette Anderson
Ginny Kirk Andrews
Jonathan and Mari Arena
Marilyn Aruta
Mr. and Mrs. James Austin
Kimberly Baine
David and Jean Baker
Lawton and Patsy Baker
Summer Banks
David Bares
Donald and Ruth Barrett
Mr. David Barringer
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bathie
Daniel and Amie Baty
Mr. Donald J. Beck
Allison Bellah
Bonnie D. Benedict
Alan and Ruth Benjaminson
Fletcher Bennett-Gayle
Ms. Frances Benson
Michele Benson
Ms. Teresa L. Bernard
Jourdyn Best
James and Wanda Birch
Mr. William A. Blake II
Joan and Skip Blanchard
Melissa Blum
Carol Blumhof
Barbara D Bohnhoff
Jon and Cynthia Bolling
Foster J. Bolton
Neil and Tracy Bonney
Patrice Boone
Eric Borges
Ms. Susan Borland
Chris Boucher
Mr. George Bovee
Robert S Bowen
Sylvia Bowen
Steven Bowyer
Blake and Jennifer Boykin
Brittany Boylan and Jacob Cook
Mr. Jeff Boynton
Thomas and Joane Bozek
Betty C Bradshaw
Antionette Meg Brady
Bud Brame and Debbie 
  Stitzer-Brame
Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Bray
Minerba Brehm
John and Phyllis Bricker

Bruce and Mary Sue Bright
Ms. Carol L. Briley
Mrs. Mary Briley
Emerson and Shirley Britt
Pam Broughton
Devora Brown
Ricklin Brown and Sarah Sullivan
Patrick and Maida Bryant
Shannon Buechel
Linda Bugg
Nicole Bullock
Brian Burkhart
Ms. Sara S Burton
Luther and Pat Byrum
Charles and Margaret Callahan
Ms. Kathy Callow
Mal Cameron
Robert and Sherry Camp
Mrs. Nita Carter
Rebecca Cartier
Brent and Lauren Cashman
John and Lindsay Caudill
Jon and Christine Chambers
Marion L. Chance-Roberts
Christina Chandler
Mark, Sharon & Molly Chase
Tom and Amy Cherry
Billy Chorey
Ms. Grace Cibula
Scott Clark
Sheriden Clem
Ted and Becky Clemens
Michele Clemens
Jacqueline Close
Jim and Betty Coffee
Norman and Patricia Cole
Michael and Brenda Colley
Deena Collins
Don and Sue Comer
Laura and Peter Connell
Robert and Dorene Connolly
Ms. Mary Connor
Kevin and Addi Cooke
Sharleen Cootes
Cynthia Coppedge
Nedra Craig
Chris and Paige Craighead
Laura Craniey
Kevin and Heather Creech
Kate and Lee Cross
David Crossley
Ken and Clara Crumbly
Krista Crumrine
Ryan and Tracy Cullinan
Herb and Carolyn Culpepper
Keith and Kim Curtis
Michael and Barbara Daniels
Mark and Elizabeth Danley
Mary A Daughtrey
Elizabeth S. Daughtry
Arthur and Kathy Davis
Elaine Deans
Cynthia Depass
Angie, Aramis, Christian,     		
  Francesca, Jaqueline, Joe, and        	
  Sarah C DeRisi
David Derring
Ms. Karen Didio
Ms. Joyce Dignard
Paul and Sylvia Dilgard
Bill and Mary Dillon

Fred Dobbs
J. Gregory and Amy Dodd
Giovanni Donatelli
Mrs. Cathleen Donato
Ms. Mary Double
Eleanor Douglas
Michael and Rebecca Drake
Wendy Drucker
Elizabeth M. Dudley
Anthony and Virginia Duncan
Mary S. Dunn
Christy Dyess
Mr. and Mrs. James O. Dynes
Barbara Early
Mrs. Anne Eastes
Steve and Dorne Eastwood
Mrs. Cynthia Eberwine
Mr. Dustin Edmonds
John and Shela Edmonds
Mr. Michael Edwards
John Eggers
Tabitha Elien
Lauren Elkins
Franklin Elliott
Margaret and Robert Ely
Catherine Epps
Mr. and Mrs. John Erickson
Jeremy Esson
Mr. John Evans
Dean C. Everton
Theo and Kathleen Eysenbach
Kathleen Falco
Anthony Fasciocco
Keith and Kathy Feigh
Harry and Nicki Felton
Leslie Ferguson
Marshall and Kathy Fleming
Mr. Scott Fleming
Sheryl J Fletcher
Kay Flohre
Sandra Forte-Nickenig
Betty Fowler
Jerome Fowlkes
Terry Franchi
Holly Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Harold W. Frantz
Mr. Rusty Friddell III
Susan Friesz
Patricia L Fullam
Nicole Funk
Ms. Sharron Gallagher
Gregory W. Gardner
E. Garrett
Dr. and Mrs. Jason Garrison
Mr. Javier Jay Garriz
John and Lisa Gauldin
Aaron and Laura Gehm
Brent and Kim Geissinger
Sandra Gerow
Robert and Louisa Gies
Bryan Giles
Stephanie Gilliard
Barbara Gilliland
Judy Gilliland
Brian Glass
Tim and Dawn Glynn
Joseph Goodman
Cathy and Red Goodwin
Robert & Becky Gower
Jack and Isma Granger
Mr. James Granger

Leslie Grant
Judith Grawl
Douglas and Sarah Gray
John and Mary Greber
Ernest and Diane Greene
David and Lynn Greenfield
Lewis and Glenda Greenhouse
Sandra Gregg
Robert Greiner
Karen Grissett
Mike and Brenda Grizzard
Margaret Gupta
Faith Gutierrez
Stephen and Rose Hackney
Christopher and Betty Hake
David and Debra Hale
Les Hall
Les and Trish Halstead
Peter and Nancy Hammond
Ms. Jean Hanbury
Douglas G Haney
Debbie and Charles Harbin
Mr. Robert Hardegen
Mark and Marina Hargrave
Mrs. Lavern Harrell
Tyler Harrington
Zobida Harrison
Howard and Ursula Hart
Richard and Miriam Hartman
Sam and Denise Harvey
John B Harvie
Ms. Shawn Haskell-Henry
Stuart Hawkins
Fred and Pat Headley
Mr. Harold P. Heafner Jr.
Stephanie Hebda
Michelle Henson
Lucia Herndon
Dr. Cyrus Heydarian
Jean Hibbard
Albert & Joanne Hill
Barbara J. Hill
Patrick and Mary Helen Hilton
Dave Hinnant
Holly Hirst
Gary and Reyna Hoell
Walter and Constance Hoff
Larry and Joanna Hoffheimer
Joan and Allen Hogge
Stacy Holland
Karen Holloway
Mr. Paul D. Holt III
Ms. Alice R. Horn
Elizabeth Horney
George and Sara House
Courtney Howard
Diana Howard
Kristen Hsu
Michael and Danielle Huff
Mavis Huger
Lewis N. Hughes
Connie Hugya
George and Cheryl Hummer
Ms. Jane Huneke
Karen Isaacs-Charles
Martina Jackson
Ellis and Klara James
Clayton and Dorothy Jenson
Fleet Jernigan
Amanda Johnson
Charles Johnston Jr.
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Adrian Kellam Jones
James E Jones Jr.
Robert and Joanna Jones
Ms. Leah Jones
Mark and Debbie Jones
Robert and Joanna Jones
Shirley V. Jones
Windy and Pixie Jones
Gene and Sidney Jordan
Paul Jost & Laura Holmes
Mr. John O. Joyce
Gerald and Deborah Julian
Stephen Kadar
David and Joan Kaiser
Sylvia Kaplan
Gary and Karen Karlowicz
Kenny Keeter
Kevin & Dorothy Kemick
Joan Kennedy
Hollie G. Kernan
Maryann Kettyle
Lorri and Mike King
Wesley and Nancy King
Robert M. King Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Kloskin
Captain and Mrs. Richard A. 	
  Knee
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew W.   	   	
  Knightes
Maureen Knox
Alexander and Margaret Konczey
Evelyn Korbet
Sharon Kromis
Mr. Gregg Kubu
John Lacefield
Mr. Gordon L. Lader Jr.
Greg Lambert
Pamela Lambert
Vinton & Doris Land
Marty and Marlie Landry
Patricia Langfitt
Sonya Lanier
Robert and Vicki Lanier
Joseph and Margaret Larkin
Bob and Nancy Larmore
Morton and Stacey Larmore
Patricia Laughlin
Richard and Karen Lee
Shannon Leskin
Roger and Leila Levesque
Rudolph Lewis
Kayla Little
Daniel and Louella London
JB Lonergan
David and Julia Loomis
John and Janet Lorts
Karen Love
Anthony Lowe
Rosetta Lowery
Steven and Mary Ann Lunde
Diana Lyons
JR Lyons
Constance D Mabry
Karen Maciolek
MP & P Maciolek
Robert and Deborah Madden
Karen Malone
Ms. Patricia H. Malone
Barbara and James Mandley
Stephen Mann
Meghan Manning Robinson

Bill and Mary Manning
Lydia Manwaring
Charles and Kathleen Marks
David and Cecilia Martin
Pamela Martin
Benjamin and Tara Mather
Marvin Matthews
Debbie and Bernie Mayer
Saundra Mayo
Ms. Kelly McCann
Mr. James E. McCrary
Mr. and Mrs. John B. McCraw
Robert McCreary
Mr. and Mrs. Archibald M  	   	
 McDowell
Shirley McGee
Wendy McGrady
James McGrath
Ronald McIntosh
Curtis and Diane McKenzie
Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
Sarah McPhillips
Paul McRae
Mrs. Brenda Megna
Randy and Jackie Menefee
Travis and Virginia Menefee
Peter and Joan Reif
S. Nicole Middleton
John and Barbra Midgett
Judie S Midgett
James and Ann Miller
Emily Miller
Hannah and Anthony Miller
Akera Mincey
Jeff and Linda Minnix
Susan Minsberg
Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred P. Moore 
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Moore, Jr.
Adam and Jenny Morgan
John and Ellen Morgan
Sandra M. Morgan
Ms. Carolyn F. Morrison
Joe and Victoria Morrissey
Wendell Moseley Jr. and 
   Nancy Moseley
Tarra L. Moten
Mr. and Mrs. James Mullarkey
Captain and Mrs. Mark R. Munson
Erin Murdock
Lee and Mary Murphy
Keith and Christine Murray
Billy and Ruth Nagle
Tony and Melanie Narkawicz
Bart Navas
Stephen Nazareth
John and Tracy Nelms
Dwella Nelson
Kurt and Joanne Nelson
Matthew Nimershiem
Joseph Noha
Michael and Kathleen O’Connor
Ms. Alma O’Hearn
Ross Oliveira
Mrs. Barbara Olson
Gregg and Gloria Olson
Richard and Karen O’Reilly
Theresa O’Reilly
Ms. Barbara Lynn Owens
Mrs. Peggy Page
Brandy Paige

Peter and Lois Palermo
Ms. Janice Palmer
Ronnie Parham
Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
Nikkia Parker-Lundy
Ashley Parks
Ms. Nancy G. Parr
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Parron
Mrs. Susan Paullin
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Laurence         	
  Payne
Sylvia C. Payne
Tamisha Peanort
Troy Pegram
Joan Pellegrini
Allen and Erica Perrel
Joey Perry
Jeffrey and Maryanne Persons
Mark and Cathy Peters
Heather Peterson
Thomas Peterson
Michael and Jeri Phillips
Ms. Christine Piersall
Susan Pollack
Larry Pope
Patricia Pope
Mr. Phillip Powell
John and Barbara Preston
Dr. Kori Price-Worley
David and Ginny Pritchett
Mr. John M. Profilet
Rebecca Pujol
Larry and Penny Pulley
Laura Pulliam
Mr. Robert K Purks
Ms. Patrice Quander-Haas
Luke Queen
Ms. Carol Quinn
Edwin Rafal
Meigs L Ranney
Glenn and Sarah Rawlings
Mr. and Mrs. John T Rector
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Reda
Caleb and Katie Rench
Joe and Danielle Reubel
Mr. and Mrs. Charles & June Rice
Ms. Marcella Rice
Mr. George Richardson
Tim and Angela Rivas
Brian and Betsy Roberts
James and Cecelia Robertson
Kimberly Robinson
Colleen Rocus
Meagan Roenker
Mr. Benjamin Lacy Rose Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Neil L Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Harry A. 
  Rosenberger
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Rosmer
Tamara Ross
John and Carol Rowe
Wanda Russo
Joe and Sandy Rutecki
Dr. and Mrs. Yoel Sadovsky
Byron and Molly Samuels
John and Patricia Sanderl
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Grace Saunders
Robert and Mary Ann Saunders
Whitney and Ellen Saunders
Kemp and Kathy Savage

Keith Scharnhorst
Sarah and James Schloss
Kelly Schneider
Ronald and Barbara Schneider
Richard and Robyn Schollhammer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A Schwarting
Richard and Diane Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Scott
Randy and Michelle Searcy
Tony Selph
Mr. Ronnie L. Shank
Phyllis and Randy Shannon
Mr. Michael E. Shaw
Jason and Lisa Sheehan
Kathryn Shelton
Michael and Pamela Shelton
Bill Shirk
Bonnie and Paul Shoemaker
Ann Shotter
James and Elizabeth Shumadine
Ruth Simmons
Terry Simpkins
Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Steven Skeen
Richard and Leslie Sliwoski
Elizabeth Smith
Keith and Gisela Smith
Norbert Smith
Travis Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Sondej
Melinda South
Kimberly Span
Tiffany Spann-Wilder
Sandy and Don Spengeman
Susan Spengeman
Mr. Clarence A Spinler
Warren Stackhouse
Clyde Stacks Jr. and Leslie Stacks
Joseph Stancati
Shana Stanford
Henry Stankiewicz Jr.
Cherrill Staudter
Virginia Staylor
Mr. Lawrence Steingold
Ann Stewart
Mr. Clifford T. Stewart
Martha and John Stewart
Susan Stewart
Ms. Katina Stockbridge
Dwayne and Sylvia Stokes
Susan Jane Story
Mrs. Phyllis N. Styron
Stephen and Kim Summerlin
Piper Sutton
Sharon C. Sutton
David Swartz
Cindy Taylor
Mrs. Fran Taylor
Mr. Tazewell Taylor
Christen Thomas
Marty Thomas
Tyrone and Shantel Thomas
Brett Thompson
Valerie Thomson
Mr. Henry Thrasher
Margaret Tinaro
Emma Torres
Mike & Johanna Toth
Aboubakar and Raissa Traore
Paul and Rosemary Trible
William and Nancy Trimble
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Tracy Tucker
Diane Turick
Clivel Turner
Carl and Thea Twisdale
Tanisha Tyler
Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
Cheryl Underwood
Mr. Jefferson Underwood Jr.
Martha Underwood
Linda Unseth
John and Vivian Van Selow
Keith and Greta Vander Vennet
Ms. Susan J. Vanhorn
Ellen and Willie Vasser
Brenda Vaughan
Dr. Samantha Vergano
Irain and Liz Visalden
Luz and Arturo Visalden
Charity Volman-Winn
Lauren Wakefield
William B. Walker
Danny and Judy Walls
Jessica Walton
Megan Walton
Ms. Stephanie Wargel
Deborah B Waters
David Watts
Debbie Weatherford
Mr. Ross Weinstein
Ms. Marie Welch
Eric and Alice Werner
Mr. and Mrs. Kilburn L. White
William and Nancy White
John and Suzanne Whitehurst
Signe G. Whiteside
Karen Louise Whitlock
Chris and Jessi Widhalm
Natacha Wilkerson
Thomas Willert
Ms. Deborah K. Williams
Elizabeth Ferguson Williams
John Williamson
Michael and Jennifer Wills
Clarence Wilson
Lisa A. Wilson
Judith W Witt
Ray and Caralyn Wittersheim
Theresa Wolf
George and Luanne Wong
Carl and Charlyne Wood
Tyrone Woodis
Mr. Charles A Wright
Chris Wright
Christian Young
Pamela Zdravecky-Usher

ORGANIZATION DONORS
July 1, 2023 –  
January  31, 2024

Abbey Road Pub & Restaurant
Adams-Perfect Funeral Home
Association of Government 		
  Accountants
ATCO Hauling
Aubrey’s Tree and Landscaping 	
  Services

Bank of America Charitable 		
  Foundation
Barnhart Crane
Bay Power Solutions
Bayside HOG Chapter 5316
Beach Suburban Republican 		
  Women’s Club
Bernardine Franciscan Sisters 	
  Foundation, Inc.
Big Ugly Brewing
BPO Elks 2268
Branscome, Inc.
C&F Bank
Cake Decorators of Tidewater
Camp Foundations
Capital Group Companies 		
  Charitable Foundation
Carpenter-Jenks Funeral Home
Centenary United Methodist 	
  Church
CES Consulting LLC
Chairman’s Cup Fund of the 		
  Hampton Roads Community 	
  Foundation
Charlie’s Charitable Giving
Children’s Health Foundation
Chubb Insurance
Church of the Holy Apostles
City of Portsmouth
Coastal Virginia Disc Golf Club
The Coffee Shoppe, Inc.
Cole & Cayce Hilfiger 		
  Foundation
ColonialWebb
Cox Construction
Cypress Chapel Christian 		
  Church
Cypress Creek Owners 		
  Association
Dave & Marian Dawson Fund of 	
  the Williamsburg Community 	
  Foundation
Davies Commercial Masonry
Deep Creek Ruritan Club
Dollar Bank Foundation
E.T. Gresham Company
East Coast Repair & Fabrication 
Either Ore Jewelers
Elmrra Azema Court #2000
The Fellowship of Inner Light 	
  Church
Friendship Class of First 		
  Presbyterian Church
Franklin-Southampton Area 		
  United Way
Grace Covenant Presbyterian 	
  Church
Great Bridge UMC
Green Acres Presbyterian 		
  Church
Hampton Roads Community 	
  Foundation - Louis Snyder 	   	
  Foundation Fund
Hampton Roads Networking 	
  Exchange Club
Holbach-Hill Memorial Fund of	
  the Williamsburg Community 	
  Foundation
Holy Neck Christian Church
IMT Insurance Company
J.C. Driskill, Inc.

The John Quadrino Foundation
Kempsville Lions Club Inc.
Kerma Medical Products
Kiwanis Club of Chesapeake
Kiwanis Club of Churchland
Kiwanis Club of Greater Hilton
Kiwanis Club of Mercury 64
Kiwanis Club of Norfolk Inc.
KM Foundation
Kroger Community Rewards
Langley for Families Foundation
The Language Group
Laurel Machine Co., Inc
Laurence Arnold Boyd 		
  Charitable Lead Annuity Trust
Lawson Family Foundation Fund 	
  of the Hampton Roads 	    	
  Community Foundation
Lewis & Minta Wood Charitable 	
  Foundation
LifeNet Health
Link-Belt Mid-Atlantic
Lions Club of Norfolk 		
  Foundation
Little Creek Lions Club
Lynnhaven Presbyterian Church
Maple Leaf Handyman and   	  	
  Repair
Martha Chapter No 10 OES 		
  PHA
McAlister Masonic Lodge No 185
MEB General Contractors, Inc
Mermaid Circle of the Virginia 	
  Beach City Union
Mizell’s Hauling, Inc.
Most Worshipful Prince Hall 
Grand Lodge of Virginia
Napolitano Homes
NAVAC MIL Wardroom
Naval Civilian Managers 		
  Association
New Horizons Presbyterian 		
  Church
Newport News Shipbuilding - a 	
  Division of Huntington Ingalls 	
  Industries
Nissan of Elizabeth City
Norfolk Parole and Probation
Parkview Christian Church
Pearson Toyota
Peninsula Community 		
  Foundation of Virginia, Inc.
Peninsula Networking Exchange 	
  Club
The Perry Family Foundation
Persons Orthopaedic Sports 
Medicine and Joint Replace-
ment 	   Center, P.C.
Philip O. Geib Private Family 		
  Foundation Trust
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Pilots for Kids
Portsmouth Invitational 		
  Tournament
Port Norfolk Civic League
Portsmouth General Hospital 	
  Foundation
Portsmouth Lions Club
Portsmouth Lodge 100
Presbytery of Eastern Virginia
Priority Auto Group
The Pruden Foundation

Q.E.D. Systems
Reaver Beach Brewing Co.
Rebekah 24 Order of the 		
  Eastern Stars
Red Knights Motorcycle Club
Restore Church
Richard Bennett Trust
Richmond Primoid
Rite Aid Healthy Futures 		
  Foundation
Rivers Portsmouth Gaming LLC
Riverside Baptist Church
Road Glide National Rally
Rotary Club of Portsmouth
Sailon Plastic Surgery, LLC
Saint Gregory the Great School
Second Presbyterian Church
Sentara Healthcare
Shipyard Public Works Dept. 	  	
  Junior Officers
Smithfield Rotary Club
SMOTJ, Priory of the Monitor & 	
  Merrimack
Southeast Virginia Community 	
  Foundation
Suffolk Business Women
Suffolk Foundation
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
Thistle Foundation Fund of the   	
  Hampton Roads Community  	
  Foundation
The Treasure Shop
Tidewater HOG
TowneBank Foundation
United Jewish Community 		
  Virginia Peninsula
United National Free & 		
  Accepted Masons
United Way of Greater Atlanta,   	
  Inc.
United Way of Greater 		
  Richmond & Petersburg
United Way of South Hampton 	
  Roads
United Way of Southeastern 		
  Pennsylvania
United Way of the Virginia    		
  Peninsula
The Vero at Chesapeake
Violet Greco Foundation
Virginia Baptist Foundation
Virginia Beach Oceanside Lions 	
  Club
Virginia Beach Shag Club
W.F. Magann Corporation
Wampler Charitable Fund
Warden Family Foundation
Wards Corner Lions Club
Wasserhund Brewing Company
Williamsburg Community 		
  Foundation
Windsor Congregational 		
  Christian Church
The Woman’s Club of Smithfield
Yorkminster Presbyterian    	   	
  Church - Womens Circle
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A. Dodson’s
Abbey Road Pub & Restaurant
Anne Ablett
Advanced Design Fabrication
Alpha Omicron Pi Alumnae        	
  Chapter
Apostles Peace Quilters
David and Bobbi Argabright
The Asuncion Family
ATCO Hauling
Sue Barlow
Battlefield Golf Course
Beecroft & Bull Ltd.
Bide-A-Wee Golf Course
Lisa Bishop
Joan and Skip Blanchard
Brian Boutot
Mary Briley
Caitlin Brocato and Jeffrey 
Poindexter
Shelly Brooks
Eric Campbell
The Carolina Club
Cedar Point Club
Centenary United Methodist         	
  Church
Changes City Spa
Chesapeake Golf Club
Chesapeake Police 	   	
  Department
CHKD Pediatric Nephrology 	
  Clinic
Chrysler Museum Glass 	   	
  Studio
Chubb Insurance
Church of the Holy Apostles
Coast Guard Enlisted 
  Association
Cara Cotter
Cedar Point Club
Cypress Creek Golfer’s Club
Cypress Point Country Club
Dana Tyson Circle
Phyllis Dobrinsky
Dollar Bank

Dominion Energy
Don Monteaux Photography
Dupres Salon
Eagle Creek Golf Club
Elf Patrol, Inc.
Elite Salon
Family Choice Funerals
The Fellowship of Inner Light    	
  Church
Financial Security
Fink’s Jewelers
Food for Thought
Freedom Boat Club
Fullness Church of 	   	
  Chesapeake
Girl Scout Troop 424
The Golden Horseshoe Golf 	
  Club
Greenbrier Country Club
Richard and Miriam Hartman
Tim and Nancy Hewitt
Stacy Holland
DaVette Holliday
Holy Neck Christian Church
Home Depot
Honey Bee Golf Club
Alice R. Horn
Ann Huff
Michael and Danielle Huff
The Italian Cellar
Jim White Personal Training
Windy and Pixie Jones
Andrew Kelly
Kempsville Golf Course
Keyrenter Hampton Roads
Wesley and Nancy King
Kingsmill Resort
Loyal Workers Lydia Ministry
Elaine Maddox
Maple Leaf Handyman and 		
  Repair
The Language Group
Lisa Mckenzie
Randy and Jackie Menefee
Mermaids of Eagle Pointe

Thank you ...  
A big thank you to all the individuals, businesses, and organizations who support Edmarc’s work and bring happiness 
to families in Hampton Roads. Your contributions, such as donating food baskets, holiday gifts, items from our 
Amazon wish list, professional services, golf tournament items, school supplies, and more, make a significant impact.
July 1, 2023 – January 31, 2024

Jeff and Linda Minnix
Mizell’s Hauling, Inc.
Mode5
Movement Mortgage
Nectar
New Creation Methodist   	
  Church
John Newman
Nexus Direct
Grace Nichols
Nikki Johnson Real Estate
Joseph Noha
Norfolk Academy
Norfolk Naval Shipyard, 
  Reactor Servicing and 		
  Engineering
Ocean View Golf Course
Olde Towne Family 	   	
  Chiropractic
One Presidential Mortgage
Janice Palmer
Jack and Barbara Pavlat
Jeffrey and Maryanne Persons
Michael and Jeri Phillips
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
The Pines Golf Course
The Pointe Golf Club
Karla Polito
Portsmouth Baptist 	   	
  Association
Princess Anne Country Club
Project Linus
Pups and Pints
Carol Quinn
Reaver Beach Brewing Co.
Red Wing Lake Golf Course
Ray Register
Restore Hyper Wellness
Riverfront Golf Club
Rotary Club of Churchland
Rotary Club of Portsmouth
Sonia Ryder
Molly Samuels
Ellen Saunders
Scott, Bradshaw & Rawls, PC

Sentara Community Care
Sentara Healthcare
Sentara Hospice
Sewells Point Golf Course
Merin Shekitka
Sleepy Hole Golf Course
Smiles 4 Miles
Virginia Smith
Smithfield Little Theatre
Toby and Rob Stambaugh
Kimberly Stone
Studio CK
Stumpy Lake Golf Course
Missy Stuprich
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
Sugar and Skin Spa
Sharon C. Sutton
Fran Taylor
Marty Thomas
Joan Tiberi
Tidewater Therapy for 		
  Children
Turner’s Body Shop Inc.
Trinity Episcopal Church
Trinity Lutheran Church
Trish Boutique
The Urban Heat Friends of 
David Holliday
William and Julie Tyree-  	    	
  Hermann
Johnny and Kathy Villanueva
Virginia Beach National Golf 	
  Club
Virginia Beach Shag Club
W&W Novelty
Wave Riding Vehicles
WAVY-TV
Steve & Jennifer Webb
Joshua and Stephanie 		
  Wheeler
John and Suzanne Whitehurst
Williams DeLoatche, PC
Williamsburg Golf Club
Williamsburg National Club
Sara and Alex Zandford



516 London Street, Portsmouth, VA  23704
www.edmarc.org

YOUR SUPPORT CHANGES LIVES!
With your support, Edmarc continues to accomplish so 
much to help families facing a child’s life-threatening 
illness. Your generosity helps provide critical nursing care 
and family support during difficult times. Knowing we 
have kind people like you to spread hope throughout their 
journeys means the world and makes life-changing impacts.

To give hope for the journey:
•	 Give online at https://edmarc.org/donate-now/
•	 Mail in a check with the enclosed envelope.
•	 Call (757) 967-9251
•	       Follow us on social media:

•	 Facebook @Edmarc516
•	 Instagram @edmarcforkids

We appreciate ATCO’s 
sponsorship for this edition 
of The Visitor. With over 100 
years of collective experience 
in Tanker, Dump Trailers, 
Dump Truck & COD hauling, 
ATCO has been a dedicated 
supporter of Edmarc through 
various initiatives like 
Touch-A-Truck events, Golf 
Tournament sponsorships, 
employee volunteers, 
and more. Their ongoing 
support helps us provide 
comprehensive, family-
centered, home-based care 
to children in Hampton Roads 
dealing with life-threatening 
illnesses.


